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National Assembly
Question Number: 1921
Mr M W Rabotapi (DA) to ask the Minister of Transport:
(a) How is vehicle owner information obtained by any e-toll collection agency, (b) what process is used to obtain permission to access personal information of vehicle owners in this regard and (c) what process is followed in cases where a vehicle owner refuses to provide their personal information?					NW2232E

REPLY
(a) As the honourable member is aware in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 vehicle owners are required to provide accurate address and contact details on registration and licensing of their vehicles.  These details are captured on the e-Natis system.  The information used for violator invoicing (VPC) is directly extracted from this database, in terms of the legal requirement to pay toll, as per the applicable legislation – Act No 7 of 1998.  In the event that the information from e-Natis is inaccurate, and summonses are served, the lawyers may source additional information from other available sources as an offence was committed.
 (b) No process is required.  If a road user is not paying toll in terms of a legal requirement, a debt against the name of the vehicle owner occur.  SANRAL is entitled to collect the outstanding toll/debt in terms of the SANRAL Act.
(c) If the information for a vehicle owner is accurate on e-Natis, a vehicle owner may not refuse that the information is made available to SANRAL.  It is available in terms of the law and there is a legal requirement that users must ensure that their latest information is reflected on the Natis system.  If address or contact details change, a user has 26 days in which to provide updated information.
I am confident that the honourable member does not tolerate lawlessness of any manner whatsoever.  Not paying toll fees is a criminal offence.  Although, it may be regarded as a white collar crime, it nevertheless remains a crime
